   A Meeting of Stretton Sugwas Parish Council was held in Stretton Sugwas Parish Hall Meeting Room on Thursday 16th January 2020 
PRESENT
Mr Howard

Mrs B Andrews

Mr G Cresswell

Mrs H Davies



Mrs Williams


Clerk

APOLOGIES

Councillor Matthews

Mr A Fellowes

Chairman

Mr J Robinson


Vice Chairman

OBSERVERS
There were no observers present
Due to the chairman and vice chairman being absent for the meeting Mr Howard took the Chair.
MINUTES of meeting held on 21st November 2019 in Stretton Sugwas Village Hall Meeting Room.
Having  been  previously  circulated  were  proposed  for  acceptance  by  Mr  Cresswell  and seconded by Mr Howard  All in favour and the minutes were signed off by Mr Howard.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Any Councillor with an interest to declare was asked to stop the meeting to make their declaration.
There were no declarations of interest
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
1. Smartwater – This had been looked into and now we needed to know how many people in the parish would like to join the scheme. If the parish council bought the kits and there was a 70% take up, it would be free to all residents.   Smartwater is a sophisticated security system that protects property, deters thieves and helps the police to convict criminals. It can be directly applied to valuables.
2. Neighbourhood Watch Scheme – Mr Cresswell had looked into this and had found the village was registered, but needed to be reactivated. He would go ahead and do this and let councillors know what was required to carry the scheme forwards. Mr Cresswell was happy to be the co-ordinator of the scheme.
3. Drain along the A 438 had been put on the list for cleaning out

DATA PROTECTION

No further updates.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN REPORT

Final referendum is booked for January 30th 2020. Most people should have received their voting cards by now. People are encouraged to vote, as this gave them more say in Planning matters in the parish.
FINANCIAL REPORT
1 Balance of Account £18,821.05 Plus grant money for NDP 364.60 =£19185.65.
2 There will be a charge for the referendum Election.
3  A request had been received for Stretton Sugwas PCC for help with the maintenance of the   churchyard. Mr Cresswell proposed £1,000 seconded by Mrs Andrews. All in favour and cheque 100353 was duly signed.

4   A request  had  been  received  towards  the  cost  of  printing the magazine. £250 was proposed by Mr Cresswell, seconded by Mrs Andrews. All in favour and cheque 100354 was duly signed.
PLANNING
1. An application had been received for the new entrance to the Lakes and outline planning for 9 houses. Parish Councillors were happy with the entrance but objected to the outline planning for the road and houses on the site as they were concerned about the finished height. No Further update.
2. The development site for 5 houses at Zaytoon is now for sale.
3. A new planning application for the new footway from Church Cottages up to the Village Hall. Parish Councillors were happy for people to walk across the grass at the memorial, which will link the two pavements, and through the village hall on an informal basis.  The clerk and Mr Howard had met with a representative from Herefordshire Council today and had agreed that a white gate be put by the speed signs below the church, together with red roundels  with the speed limit on them and white lining on the edge of the road. The same would be put on the road near to the memorial, but no gate as there was not any verge.
4. An application had been received for a house at Sugwas Pool. No objections to the design, but concern was expressed about access from Sugwas Pool Lane. No further update. The clerk reported that the hedge at Holly Croft had been cut back to give better vision.. The clerk had received an email from Mr S Cox who was surprised we had not raised an objection. The clerk had told him that unless he contacted us we didn’t know there was a problem with passing places on the lane. Mr Cox was told that he could come to a Parish Council meeting and would be allowed to speak at the end of a meeting.
5. An application had been received regarding Windmill Cottages for the re-use of the cottages. The parish council had no objections to this application.  No further update.
CHURCH ROAD

Speeding was still a problem and there had been some near misses as people crossed the road from the footpath to the church. The clerk to enquire if double white lines could be put on the road from the entrance of the village hall to the 30mph signs. Councillor Matthews had been speaking to Ray Wallace from Highways about this matter. It was agreed to leave this in abeyance for the time being to see if the proposed marking for the footpath would help the situation.
THE COPSE
1. It was agreed to purchase 30 trees for the copse together with posts and tubes. Mr Robinson would do this, but due to a knee injury was unable to help with the planting of them. Mr Cresswell said that he would organise some volunteers.  Proposed by Mr Cresswell and seconded by Mr Howard. All in favour.
CORRESPONDENCE
· Gas inspections had been carried out. No significant readings found. Monitoring to continue.
· Mrs Hume had suggested that a welcome pack for newcomers to the parish be produced, to include various information about the parish. Mrs Hume said she would put something together for the next meeting – As Mrs Hume was not present at the meeting, this was rolled over to the next meeting in March
· The clerk had received a list of trainings by HALC -Mr Fellowes had attended the 8th January 
one for Chairpersons. Also, Mr Fellowes, Mrs Hume and Mr Cresswell would like to go on the Effective Councillor one on 11th March 2020.  The clerk had booked this.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· The Travellers Rest had started works on the building of the houses on their site.
Deliveries were causing some problems. Mr Cresswell said that he would go and speak to Andy Cox regarding the problems.
· A person from Roman Way had been picking up litter up the Roman Road as far as the Livestock Market. She is commended for this and Parish Councillors thank her for caring for the village, as they do other people who carry out litter picking in the parish.
· The Lone Soldier which had been stolen from by the war memorial has now been found. Mr Howard  will put it back up in the near future.

· Grass at the monument was now going to be cut by Mr. T.  Egleton . Thanks to Mr Howard for doing this in the past.

· The clerk to contact Mike Gill regarding a pothole by Wood Terrace and sweeping of the pavement along by the wood.   
Date of Next Meeting: March 19th  2020 at 7pm in Stretton Sugwas Village Hall Meeting Room.
There being no other business the meeting closed  8.08 pm
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